
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                         VETO MESSAGE - No. 133 
  
TO THE ASSEMBLY: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Assembly Bill Number 8445, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT  to  amend the education law and the administrative code 
of 
      the city of New York, in relation to giving members of a 
teachers' 
      retirement system who were laid off during the fiscal  crisis  
the 
      right to buy back pension credit" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  This  bill  --  which is similar to bills that were vetoed by 
Governor 
Pataki in 2005 and 2006 -- would allow those who were members of the 
New 
York City Teachers Retirement System (NYCTRS) during the mid-1970s,  
and 
who  were laid off during the fiscal crisis, to buy back up to two 
years 
of pension credit for the period they were out of work. Mayor 
Bloomberg, 
the Division of  the  Budget  and  the  Governor's  Office  of  
Employee 
Relations all recommend that this bill be vetoed. 
  
  Two  groups  are  covered  by  this  bill.  First, there are those 
who 
resumed their membership in the NYCTRS  following  their  layoff.  
Those 
individuals  already had the opportunity to buy back such pension 
credit 
under Chapter 470 of the Laws of 2001. This bill represents their 
second 
bite at the apple, although neither the sponsors nor supporters of  
this 
bill  provide  any reason to believe that there were any undue 
obstacles 
preventing these employees  from  their  participating  the  first  
time 
around. 
  
  The  second  group  raises more significant questions. This bill 
would 
allow those New York City teachers who  joined  a  different  
retirement 
                                                   _________ 



system,  such  as those who went to teach elsewhere in the State and 
who 
participate in the New York State Teachers Retirement  System,  to  
also 
purchase  credit  for the time of their layoff. According to 
proponents, 
this group did not have the same opportunity to secure this  benefit  
in 
2001. 
  
  Inclusion  of  this group, however, raises even more significant 
prob- 
lems.  First, this would impose the cost of a layoff undertaken  by  
New 
       _____ 
York City on pension systems and employers that had nothing at all to 
do 
with  that  event.  Second,  although there have been prior "pension 
buy 
                    ______ 
back" bills involving credit for layoff time during the  New  York  
City 
fiscal crisis, this appears to be the first such bill that imposes 
costs 
on  other  pension  systems, and I am concerned that this precedent 
will 
lead to future bills from employees of  other  pension  systems.  
Third, 
                                                                  _____ 
there  is a significant ambiguity in the bill. While it requires 
employ- 
ees to pay the contributions they would have  owed  to  "the  
retirement 
system" for the time at issue, it is unclear whether those 
contributions 
are  to  be  determined  by what they would have owed to NYCTRS, or 
into 
whatever retirement system they subsequently joined. 
  
  Finally, the bill raises significant fiscal concerns. According to 
the 
fiscal note accompanying the bill, the cost of the bill per service 
year 
of credit purchased is $17,400 -- or nearly $35,000 for those who opt 
in 
to the full two years. While the total cost will depend on the number 
of 
  
employees who participate -- and the number is likely  very  limited  -
- 
the  amount  that  must  be paid for each individual is quite high. I 
am 
concerned about the impact of imposing such costs on the pension 
system, 
both  in regard to the present legislation and for the precedent it 
sets 
for future bills. 



  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


